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Keith Ng

Subject: FW: Submission re Project SSI - 10038 (Sydney Metro West)

 

From: david watson <bombora@bigpond.net.au>  
Sent: Friday, 26 June 2020 6:05 PM 
To: DPE CSE Information Planning Mailbox <information@planning.nsw.gov.au> 
Cc: Denise Corrigan <denise.corrigan@me.com> 
Subject: Submission re Project SSI - 10038 (Sydney Metro West) 
 
 
Dear Sir/Madam 
 
I have just spent half an hour wrestling with your Submission portal, to no avail. It kept telling my that I was already 
registered/rejecting my password, then failed several times to send me an email via which I might create a new password. 
Having failed to submit I then called your 1300 line, endured 15 minutes of muzak, and finally spoke to a person who was 
unable to help, other than suggesting I make my Submission via email.  
 
This my Submission: 
 
I write to you as a resident of Callan Street in Rozelle with regard Sydney Metro West (a project I support, despite the fact 
that WestConnex’s insane spaghetti-junction tunnelling appears to have scuppered any chance of us having a Metro stop 
on Darling Street). 
 
As a community we have campaigned against WestConnex and for public transport since July 2016.  
 
Over the past year our street has been ripped up and repaired more times than I can remember. 
 
Our already-tired and beleaguered community is reeling from the constant (often 24/7) assault of WCX’s heavy earth-
moving equipment/rock hammers/dust/noise.  
 
Just last week (with COVID-19 concerns gradually lifting and kiddie-sport resuming in four days) our street became the 
only access to King George Park.  
 
Callan Street is a modest, 2.9 metre-wide 10km/hr SHARED ZONE. Traffic levels have already increased, and threaten to 
be totally intolerable within days, for at least a year. 
 
Callan Street can take no more.  
 
I implore you to find another route for the Sydney Metro electricity cabling works proposed for Callan Street over 
the next 18 months… works which would once more disrupt our once-quiet and safe neighbourhood.  
 
Put simply, my family and I - and those of every neighbour I know - have had enough. 
 
Thank you. 
 
 
David 
 
Dr David Watson 
44 Callan Street 
Rozelle 
NSW 2039 
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